MINUTES

LOCAL HUMAN RIGHTS COMMITTEE MEETING 

New College Institute - Martinsville, VA

August 11, 2015 – 4:00 P.M.

LHRC MEMBERS ATTENDING:   Jim Rountree, Nancy Sprinkle and Davin Estep  
OTHERS ATTENDING:  Penny Belcher, Patrick County Developmental Center, Amanda Estep, Blue Ridge Counseling Services, Lois Barbour, Pioneer Outpatient Behavioral Health, Jeannie Odachowski and Terry Catoe, Family Preservation Services,  Torey Morris, Life Stages, Angie Williams, It’s About Time, Inc., Rochelle Potter and Ashley Callahan, Phoenix, LLC, Lewis Walton, East Mental Health,  Victor Rivera, Support Systems, LLC, Joseph Mayo and Mary Menefee, Mayo Residential, LLC, Ladonna Hairston,  Community Alternatives VA, Frederick Mack, Praises Mental Health Services, Inc.,  Clarence Shelton, Love and Happiness, Ricketta Ricketts, Goodwill Industries,  Tonya Breedlove, Another Beginning, Inc., James S. Esters, Branches of Hope, Jenny Brummitt, EHS Support Services, LLC, Kimberly Kellam, Trinity Support Services, Krista Mobley, Mainstream MHS, Shanique Marshall, Atiba, Stephanie Bakley, Strengthening our System, Emily Hiatt, Kelly Koebel, Becky Lovell and Ron Hairston, Piedmont Community Services, and Mandy Crowder, Office of Human Rights/DBHDS.

LHRC MEMBERS ABSENT:  Jim Potter, Sharon Shepherd and Sharon Hooker
I.  
Call to Order – Nancy Sprinkle

Vice Chairman Nancy Sprinkle called the meeting to order at 4:05 p.m. and verified that a quorum was present.  Nancy then introduced and welcomed Davin Estep as a new LHRC committee member.  On behalf of the committee, she expressed her appreciation for his willingness to serve.  Mandy Crowder reported that Davin’s appointment was approved by the State Human Rights Committee. 
II.
Approval of May 28, 2015 Minutes -  Nancy Sprinkle

After reviewing and discussing the minutes from the May 28, 2015 meeting, a motion was made to approve the minutes as presented.  The motion received a second and a unanimous vote of approval followed.  

III.
 Regional Advocate’s Report – Mandy Crowder

a.  Recruitment – Mandy advised the committee that Rhonda Stone had to resign 
from the committee because she is now employed by one of the LHRC affiliates, CAV.   Her employment there prevents her from being eligible to serve on the committee.  The open position on the LHRC must be filled by a consumer.  Affiliates were encouraged to make recommendations of people to serve who would be appropriate, able and willing to serve.  Please contact Mandy with questions or to obtain an application. 
b.  Mandy reported that they have a new licensure specialist in the Danville/

Pittsylvania County area, Tom Carter, who replaces Sam Hall.  Sherry Miles will now cover the Lynchburg area only.
IV.
Affiliation requests:
1.  Love and Happiness Residential, LLC – Clarence Shelton requested affiliation 
for his Love and Happiness Group Home.   The group home is located at 150 Parkway Drive, Martinsville, VA, and will serve four clients age 16+ with intellectual disabilities and mental retardation.  Mr. Shelton reported that he has 13 years experience in this field.  He will have four employees, three full-time and one part-time, providing 24-hour care. His is working with the Lynchburg Training Center for referrals.  Jim Rountree made a motion to approve Love and Happiness’ request for affiliation.  The motion received a second and a unanimous vote of approval followed.
V.
Other:  - Nancy Sprinkle
a. Affiliate Reports:

LaDonna Hairston – Community Alternatives (CAV) – reported that she is the new manager for CAV.  She reported the following incidents:

· 5/2/15 – missed three doses of medications due to expired orders.

· 5/2/15 – Consumer was taken to ER– taken to ER as a result of not taking medications. Needed.  Medication orders needed updating.
· 5/27/15 – Medication Error – investigated – refills need to be updated – Manager responsible for updating orders was terminated.

· 6/2/15 – Client’s spend down cash missing ($100 first incident and $200 second incident).  Investigation was unable to determine source of money missing.  Previous manager was last in possession – now terminated.
· 6/8/15 – Consumer fell and cut to head – taken to Urgent Care for treatment.
· 6/1/15 – Client taken to Urgent Care and diagnosed with ringworm.  Rash remained after treatment completed – Taken to ER – diagnosed with Scabies – treated and proper cleaning completed – rash did not clear up – Taken to PCP and referred to dermatologist – diagnosed with eczema.

Amanda Estep, Blue Ridge Counseling, reported that they have moved to their new location, 1150 Cherry Creek Road, Meadows of Dan, VA 24l20.  Their new telephone and fax number is 276/952-2727.

Jeannie Odachowski and Terri Catoe, Family Preservation, reported that they had a successful summer program.  They had one incident involving a restraint that involved a wrist being grabbed.  This was investigated and resolved.  They had another incident that required a neglect investigation, and this too was resolved.
Fredrick Mack, Praises, reported that they have changed their headquarters to 1230 Triple Creek Road, Rocky Mount.  Their new telephone number and fax number is 540-489-7647.  They had no incidents to report.

Tonya Breedlove, Another Beginning, reported that they serve six individuals and had no incidents to report.
James Esters, Branches of Hope, reported that they had two clients to decease due to natural causes.
Angie Williams – It’s About Time, reported that they had no incidents to report.
Rochelle Potter and Ashley Callahan, Phoenix, had no incidents to report.

Ron Hairston, Piedmont Community Services, had no incidents to report.

Penny Belcher, Patrick County Development Center, reported that they celebrated their 36th anniversary of operation on August 1.  She had no incidents to report.
Lois Barbour, Pioneer Hospital, had no incidents to report.
Kimberly Kellam, Trinity Support, had no incidents to report.

Joseph Mayo and Mary Menefee, Mayo Residential, reported that they had two incidents that had to be reported in CHRIS.  They serve six individuals.
Clarence Shelton, Love and Happiness, reported that he is a new affiliate with no incidents to report.
Krista Mobley, Mainstream MHS, reported that they have served no one in this catchment area this year, however, they want to maintain their affiliation.
Jenny Brummitt, EHS Support Services, reported that they have no incidents to report at this time.
Ricketta Ricketts, Goodwill Industries, reported that they had three incidents (1) one Peer-to-Peer, (2) a staff was reported to APS (staff terminated after investigation) and (3) an incident that involved neglect.
Kelly Koebel and Emily Hiatt, Piedmont Community Services, reported that PCS has added G. W. Carver School and Axton Elementary to Case Management services and Drewry Mason and Magna Vista to TDT services.
Lewis Walton, East Mental Health, had no incidents to report.

Victor Rivera, Support Systems, reported that they had a client to decease as a result of injuries received in a moped accident.
Shanique Marshall, ATIBA, reported that have 17 clients and no incidents to report.
Stephanie Bakley, Strengthening Our System, reported that they serve six clients and had no incidents to report.

Torey Morris, Life Stages, had no incidents to report.
b.  Becky reported that several affiliates have not sent in their checks for their LHRC 
Annual Assessment.  At the May 11 meeting the committee discussed the possibility of levying a late fee but did not make any recommendations at that time.  After discussing the matter further, Jim Rountree made a motion to levy a $25.00 late fee for any assessments not received by 5:00 pm on August 31.  Davin Estep seconded the motion and a unanimous vote of approval followed.  
VI.     Public Comments – Nancy Sprinkle

There were no public comments.

VII.     Upcoming LHRC Meeting Dates: 
November 10, 2015, 4:00 pm, New College Institute, Room 303 





Respectfully submitted by:

_____________________________________






Becky Lovell
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